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 Residential Applicant - Non-Heating 
 The material and installation costs relating to up to 100 feet of total 

main and service line (service line measured from the centerline of the 
public right-of-way, or from the main, if it is closer to the customer 
and if development will be limited to one side of the right-of-way for 
at least 10 years), service connections and appurtenant facilities, but 
not less than 100 feet of main (if necessary) plus the length of service 
line necessary to reach the edge of the public right-of-way. 

 
 Residential Applicant - Heating 
 The material and installation costs relating to:                        

a:  Up to 100 feet of main and appurtenant facilities; and              
b:  Up to 100 feet of service line (service line measured from the 
centerline of the public right-of-way, or from the main, if it is closer 
to the customer and if development will be limited to one side of the 
right-of-way for at least 10 years), service connections and appurtenant 
facilities, but not less than the length of service line necessary to 
reach the edge of the public right-of-way. 

 
 Non-Residential Applicant 
 The material and installation costs relating to up to (a) 100 feet of 

main and appurtenant facilities; and (b) any service line, service 
connections and appurtenant facilities located in the public right-of-
way. 

 
D. Main Extension Surcharge 
 
 If the company, in order to provide service to an applicant, must 

install mains and appurtenant facilities in addition to those required 
to be provided without charge under C above, the company will impose a 
surcharge subject to the following provisions.  

      (i) The surcharge relating to mains and appurtenant facilities 
(including return, depreciation, taxes and maintenance) shall not exceed 
20 percent per year of the actual reasonable cost of such facilities 
that exceeds the portion which the company is required to install 
without charge to an applicant, if the company lays a main of 4 inches 
or less in nominal diameter (in the case of low pressure distribution) 
or of 2 inches or less in nominal diameter (in the case of high pressure 
distribution).  If the corporation lays a main greater than 4 inches in 
nominal diameter (in the case of low pressure distribution) or greater 
than 2 inches in nominal diameter (in the case of high pressure 
distribution), the surcharge shall not exceed 20 percent per year of the 
estimated reasonable cost of a 4-inch main (in the case of low pressure 
distribution), or a 2-inch main (in the case of high pressure 
distribution) unless the estimated consumption of the proposed 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Issued by Thomas K. Barry, Chairman, President & C.E.O., Corning, NY 14830 


